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Our Ref: MGLA060220-2200 

 
28 February 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 6th February 2020. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of information Act 
2000.  
  
You asked for:  

Please can you provide affordable housing grants given across the GLA since its 
inception of the mayor’s office in 2000. If you are unable to do so, please provide grant 
data in same breakdown format as above FOI request reference dating as far back as 
the Affordable Homes Policy.   for all affordable housing grants given across the GLA.  

Please note that prior to 2012, the responsibility for housing investment was with Homes and 
Communities Agency (HCA). On 1 April 2012, this function was devolved to the Greater London 
Authority under the Localism Act 2011. 

Since devolution, the Mayor of London has developed strategies and provided investment to 
deliver homes under various programmes, including:  
 

• Mayor’s Housing Covenant:  Homes for Working Londoners –September 2012 

• Mayor’s Housing Covenant: Building the Pipeline – March 2013 

• Mayor’s Housing Covenant: 2015-18 Programme –December 2013 

• Mayor’s Housing Covenant:   Homelessness Change and Platform for Life – March 2015 

• Building Council Homes for Londoners – May 2018 

• Homes for Londoners 2016-21 – November 2016 

• Addendum to the Homes for Londoners 2016-21 Programme – June 2018. 

• Homes for Londoners 2016-21 – November 2016 

 
Further details for these programmes are noted via press releases, which are available here. 
Within the search facility, please select ‘Housing and Land’ from the Topic drop down, then 
view press releases by month and year.  Mayoral programmes and specific funding allocations 
are also approved via Mayoral Decisions and details of these are available on the GLA website 
and can be searched using the programme names noted above. The GLA also publishes details 
of additional funding allocations for which are available on the GLA website within The 
Delegated Approvals Log. 

https://www.london.gov.uk/media-centre/mayors-press-releases?topic=1455&order=DESC
https://www.london.gov.uk/media-centre/mayors-press-releases?topic=1455&order=DESC
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/additional_allocations_q3_2019-20.xls
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/additional_allocations_q3_2019-20.xls
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/additional_allocations_q3_2019-20.xls
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/additional_allocations_q3_2019-20.xls


 
 

 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information



